JULY 2014 VOLUME 28 NUMBER 7



MEETING NOTICE

The July KRCS monthly meeting will be at the Creamery Field, Monday, July 2, 2014 at 7:00 P.M.

Certificates

CLUB OFFICERS

President Jim Geiger
VP Lamont (Zim) Zimmerman
Secretary Walt Heister
Treasurer Don Epler

BOARD-2014/2014

Dan McNeil Dan McNeil II Jim Geiger Ron Campbell Chuck Bruggerman Bob Krehling

QUALIFIED INSTRUCTORS

Dan McNeil 717-944-9538/717-512-3095 Ron Campbell 717-879-9148 Dan McNeil II 717-571-0750 Sam McLenegan 717-602-4577 Walt Heister 717-832-7278/717-439-0244 Henry Spangler 717-944-6387 Bob Whiteman 717-877-9832 David Muscalus 717-712-8775 Neil Matz 717-939-6025 Chris Rosing 717-939-2120

NEWS LETTER EDITOR—DAN MCNEIL II- krcs.news@gmail.com

FROM THE PRESIDENT

KRCS DOES GOOD!!!

Recently the members of KRCS were introduced to the members of the Harrisburg chapter of the CAP (Civil Air Patrol). Led by Mr. Iven Sears, this group of about ten cadets plus a number of parents, came to the field for an introduction to R/C flying. With the help of our instructors eight cadets and several parents were put into the air with club planes, along with several members planes, and had a ball.

It was clear, from their skill levels, that a number of the young folks had spent time on the CAP owned simulators. There was only one "loss" of a plane (it was one of us who crashed it) and the kids went away with smiles on their faces.

The cadets will be back on Wednesday, July the 9th. I would encourage Anyone who wants to get involved in a fun event to come out to the field around 6 pm. Dan, Sam and a number of others will be there but we can always use more help.

Thanks Jim Geiger President

FROM THE V.P.

Our first "Fun Fly" for 2014 is now in the books. On Saturday, June 14, our "Fun Cub Fun Fly" saw clearing skies after a week of steady rain however we did have high winds!! We had a nice turn out despite the high winds and we even had "Mass Fun Cub Flight". Four highly experienced aviators included Walt, Sam, Henry and Jay took off, flew and landed without incident...great job guys! It turned out to be a great day of camaraderie, with fellow club members and of course plenty of "Hangar Flying". Thanks to all who helped and a special thank you to Verna for all of her hard work in the kitchen.

Mark your calendars for Saturday, July 19, for our second "Fun Fly". The theme will be "Gliders/Fun Cubs". As usual bring anything you have to fly, the start time will be 9:00 a.m., lunch at 12:00 with the club providing burgers, hot dogs and drinks. Please bring a covered dish for all to enjoy.

That's all for now, see you at the field!

Lamont (Zim) Zimmerman









MEETING MINUTES

KRCS 6/2/14

The KRCS meeting of June 2, 2014 was held at the field at 7:00. There were 28 members present.

President, Jim opened the meeting with the Pledge Of Allegiance To The Flag.

The Minutes were approved upon motion by Bob Krehling and seconded by Walt.

Don Epler gave the Treasurer's report which was approved upon motion by Dan II and seconded by Henry Spangler.

Don Epler said the field is in great shape. He thanked those who participated in the painting of the tables. Looks GREAT.

Two new members, Wilbur Hess and Shawn Proctor were voted into membership.

Chris Rosing received his Advanced Pilot Certificate.

President Jim, announced our upcoming picnic on June 14th with our spectacular Mass Fun Cub Event.

The Harrisburg Airport static display will be on August 23rd. We are hoping to have George's Connie and Bob Krehling's seaplane.

The Civil Air Patrol is scheduled to be at our field on June 4th at 6:30.

Zimmie announced that the Flight Field Rules need to be revised.

We get together at the field in the near future to discuss this action.

President, Jim won the raffle.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 upon motion by Henry Spangler and seconded by Bob Krehling.

Respectfully Submitted Walt Hiester, Secretary















